
Special Report 
 

Dr. Niroomand’s “Academic Visit” to Irvine 
An Investigative Series on CoB Faculty Travel 

 
This Special Report examines another “Academic Visit” made by Associate Dean 
Farhang Niroomand.  In October of 2005, while the rest of the CoB was struggling with 
the aftermath of Hurricane Katrina, Niroomand took a trip to Irvine, CA.  The details of 
Niroomand’s plans for the trip are below: 
 

 
 
As the next screen shows, after some patchwork by USM officials, Niroomand’s meals 
and lodging for this week-long excursion came to about $860.00. 
 

 
 
That amount is next added to about $385.00 in travel expenses, as the following insert 
details: 
 

 
 



Add to the growing total more than $300.00 (approx.) in incidentals, as shown below, and 
you have a grand total of $1,590.00 in expenses. 
 

 
 
That grand total, and the pots of money that supported it, are shown below: 
 

 

 
 

The $56.09 entry that you see above represents the cost of a “business dinner” that 
Niroomand was able to have with a “colleague” (see below). 
 



 
 

 
 
The screens below show all of the amenities that come with a visit to Orange County in 
California. 
 

 

 
 



Included in Niroomand’s total is what appears to be a $56.09 bar tab on 9/30, though the 
insert below seems to indicate that Niroomand did not seek reimbursement for the bar tab 
nor the $16.00 in “*PARKING ADJ” included in the bill. 
 

 
 
That would, however, still leave the $48.00 in Valet Parking. 
 
The more-than-$200 rental car expense on Niroomand’s Employee Travel Voucher 
seems suspicious.  Other paperwork indicates that Niroomand visited Santa Ana, CA, for 
at least one night (see below). 
 

 
 
Thus, this trip appears to have been a complete tour of one of the wealthiest pockets of 
the United States.  The details of Niroomand’s lodging in Santa Ana are provided below: 
 

 
 
   
This is another example of what breaks the back of a Tier IV institution.  The amount of 
time Niroomand spends away from his duties in Hattiesburg is also becoming an 
increasing concern as more and more of these reports are surfacing.  A previous exhibit 
has tracked Niroomand’s time away from USM.  That reports should be updated as soon 
as possible. 


